Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member of Children’s Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has authorised me to agree, once the funding arrangements are confirmed, a revised starting date for the Salford Private Finance Initiative (2) projects and any other minor variations that might become necessary as the projects progress.

The reasons are that there are a number of changes to the PFI (2) Programme relating to Harrop Fold, Buile Hill and Hope High Community High Schools and of the Statutory processes which must be observed in the implementation of the changes.

Options considered and rejected were: Not to grant delegated authority to Councillor Warmisham.

Assessment of Risk. Subject to DfES approval for PFI credits for 2 schools only (Harrop Fold and Buile Hill)

The source of Funding: The PFI credits will attract special grant funding via the RSG payable to the Authority from the financial year in which the Authority makes payment to the provider.

Legal advice obtained: Developed with Customer and Support Services-Law and Administration Section Input.

Financial advice obtained: Developed with Customer and Support Services input.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -

Report of the Leader Member for Children’s Services to Cabinet meeting held on 11th October, 2005

Contact Officer: Kathryn Mildenstein 


Tel No 0161 778 0420

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children’s Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:   J. Warmisham
Dated:  11th October, 2005

This decision was published on 11th October, 2005.
This decision will come in force on 18th October, 2005, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

